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Dear Editor,
Your correspondent Petra Kindler (28 September) usefully explained how Germany recognises complexity in its age of consent law. In particular she advised that “minors within the same age bracket (from 14) remain unpunished if they are consensual.” 
This variant was not adopted in Ireland or the UK, a matter which concerned legislators at the time of homosexual decriminalisation, and since. 
In Northern Ireland, gay men were criminalised, no matter their age until 1982, a year after I won my case at Strasbourg. The Irish government chose not to follow suit, effectively doing without any age of consent until 1993, five years after the equivalent David Norris victory at the European Court of Human Rights. When they did, they created an equal age of consent of 17. 
This throws into relief just how recent these changes are and why the age of consent was and is a legitimate topic for discussion and presentation of views, particularly by legislators. 
In Belfast there have now been five different legal regimes across only thirty years. The absence of any gay age of consent was followed by one of 21, a reduction to 18, then to 17, and lastly in 2009 to 16 years.
 Who can say which of these ages was optimum but it certainly has been a fluid issue. 
Once decriminalisation occurred, anyone who crossed the line could be legitimately prosecuted but for the majority of my and David Norris’s life, it has to be recalled, we were criminals. Reparation is not sought or required but understanding of the uncertain and varied rules of our times is. 
Yours sincerely
Jeffrey Dudgeon

